DEPARTMENT MEETING

Department of Kinesiology 2055 Gym/Nat

Friday, February 14, 2020 1:30 PM

AGENDA

Meeting called at 1:31pm.

- I. Agenda/Minutes approval
- II. Announcements

ANNOUNCEMENTS

- Early morning fitness program will be celebrating 40 years on Monday 2/24 (come by for a party between 6:45 and 8am). The theme is Mardi Gras.
- Cindy was awarded the distinguished prefix! Congratulations Cindy!!
- Lisa Cadmus Bertram received unanimous vote to be promoted to associate professor with tenure! Congratulations Lisa!!
- Kines Web V. 1.5 is in the works! Becca is reaching out to people who will need to approve
 things in order to move forward. If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to
 Becca!!
- Kevin Tschopik updates:
 - Windows 7 update has been mostly completed. Kevin is working on an inventory for machines still running windows 7. If you have one or know where some may be, please let Kevin know!!
 - EPHI Risk assessment- overarching look at how we handle sensitive data in the department. Looking at how we treat EPHI (even if not covered by legislative control) and making sure that we are protecting that data and doing our ethical duty.
 - Remediation plan product will be a series of documents/protocols. Can refer to the
 document for guidance for how to handle specific types of information. There will be a
 collaborative effort if there is any documentation you are currently using that tells you
 what the restrictions on your data is, please send that information to Kevin!
 - Research drive—every PI will be given 5 tb of free storage. Kevin is onboarding a few PIs now and will begin sending out emails to ask if you want access to a research drive.
 - Chair election ballots have been collected
 - MSC reno is on schedule.
 - Candidates for will be speaking on Tuesday 2/18 and Thursday 2/20 at 9:30a at the WID.
 - o If you have a question but cannot attend, please forward to Dorothy

III. Committee Reports

Adapted Fitness (Gattenby)—

- Open house on April 8th 11:45-1:45pm. Will have two awards to present, a keynote speech by a participant, and there will be free (healthy) food! There will also be a rap performed at the open house.
- A donation to the new adapted fitness gym that will be matched for a total of \$3mil. This gym will exist in the new NAT.

AT (Winterstein)—

- Dave Bell received recognition from Pediatric Research in Sports Medicine Society (PRiSM), receiving the National Achievement Award for Athletic Trainers. Congratulations Dave!!
- AT students for brain safety has a booth on Saturday.
- Alumni and Friends Day on February 22nd.
 - o Keynote speaker will be Dr. Allison Snyder- who will also speak at seminar.
- MSAT goes to board of regents on April 3rd.

ECD (Gruben)-

Thanks for coming to commemorate!!

Grad Studies (Mason)—

- Reminder to those who work with grad student that we are asking you to fill out progress reports. You should have received a link to a Qualtrics survey. This is due at the end of March.
- Scholarship application season! Steph will reach out but please encourage students to apply!
- Made a decision to offer Kines991 (grad research methods) every year instead of every other.
 Will have a grant writing focus that is suitable for research students and the following year will be a evidence-based approach that is more appropriate for non-thesis students.
 - Research course will be offered next Fall

Marsh Center (Cook)—

• Giving out \$20,000 pilot grant. March 15th is the deadline- please apply!

OT (Gartland)—

- Moving forward in the process of EL-OTD accreditation. Thank you to everyone who has had a role in this!
- On target to start accepting students this summer to start the following fall.
- Congratulations to Brittany and Karla for tenure!!
- Karla has also received the Virginia Scardina award at the occupational therapy meetings.
- Brittany also got a publication the Nature journal!! Congratulations!
- Another reason to be excited for the move to MSC—you can hear the bell tower from outside our door.

PETE (Kuhrasch)—

 American Kinesiology Association Leadership Conference—Gary and Cindy went to the conference in Tampa.

- Gary is recognized as an outstanding department chair and received many accolades at AKA. Our program is also recognized as a good program.
- BSPE review went through at UAPC last month with flying colors

Scholarship (Schrage)—

• Please encourage students to apply to scholarships in a timely manner.

Assembly-Acad Staff (Lokuta)—

- Program to be voted on that mandates that UW fac/staff wiscards gain emergency numbers. This will happen at your next 5-year renewal
- TTC presentation to give information about why things were delayed. If you want to know any details, please reach out to Drew.

Senate-Faculty (Vankan)—

• Recently received an email with the faculty senate recap document.

Ugrad Studies (Shields)—

- February 1st was deadline for undergrad students that want to major in EMS.
 - School of Ed is currently reviewing applicants for eligibility
 - Eligible applicants will be forwarded along to us
- As of today we are up to 85 HPHE students (~5 new enrolled a week). The new course currently has 86 students. Expecting to have 100-150 students by this summer.
 - One of the students was awarded the civic fellowship
- PADA informational session with advisors and interested students on March 25th at 5:00p
 - Hoping to discuss what the certificate is, what students can do with it, and have current students discuss their projects.
- IV. Undergraduate Studies: Plan for Discontinuation of BSAT program
 - Moving to suspend BSAT. Final cohort will graduate Spring 2021- hoping to take in MSAT students starting Summer 2021.
 - Have to have provisional plan if you have a student who drops out of the program- our plan is that anyone in the final cohort would have until summer 2022 to be able to complete their degree. If that is not doable for the student, we would offer that student to finish their degree in EMS.
 - Unanimously passed
- V. Graduate Studies: Removal of GRE as Requirement for Kinesiology Graduate Applications
 - Motion to remove GRE as a requirement for graduate school applications. Many graduate schools are not requiring GRE anymore and many students are reaching out to request that we waive the GRE.

- Removing it as a requirement but having a statement on the website stating that if a student feels the GRE will supplement their application they may, but it would no longer be a requirement.
 - o Unanimously passed.

Meeting adjourned at 2:11pm